*DAVEC NAME OF	Co-mark 0-		 _		DING SHEE	SUPPLIER) #	*SITE	<u> @GCPI</u>
	ECEPTION POI	Although a Colonia and		OICÈ			OICE# REC		
CONTRACT/PO#	U 12GOFE2	5 - 1- 207 X-90 - 12	DA	TË -	30-MAR-2012 DD-MMM-YYYY	-	OICE # ENEC		
DATE INVOICE REC	DD-MMM-Y		DATE (300D\$/\$	SVS, REC'D	26-MAŘ- DD-MMM-		RECEIPT# 683	37
US CURRENCY?	(ES DE-MININFT)		•			DD-Munivi-			
NAME &/OR ADDR	ESS OVERRIDE:	·.			DESCRIPTION	FOR CHE	QUE STUB:		
					REC20120330			•	
			<u> </u>			3	į.	v.	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		·			<u> </u>				
DATE CHQ/EFT RE (only if urgent)			(GL DATE	(if applicable)	- DD	-MMM-YYYY	PAY ALONE? Y	es [
RETURN CHEQUE		-MMM-YYYY 				55	-191144141-1-1-1-1		,
AMOUNT	PRE-TAX	TAX RATE	CL	DECE	SERVICE	7.55		NAME & SUPPLIER	OFA STOB 8
(INCLUDING TAX)	AMOUNT	<u>12%, 11%, 5%, 0%</u>		RESF	LIŅE	STOB	PROJECT	'# if STOB 57	ASSET#
\$ 44,800.00	\$ 40,000.00	12%	112 ,	32348	34420	6001	32N0113		<u> </u>
				<u>.</u>		<u> </u>			<u> </u>
				<u></u>			<u> </u>	. ' <u> </u>	<u> </u>
	<u> </u>			<u> </u>			 		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		*				 	 	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
	,			<u> </u>		 :			
									<u> </u>
	**************************************		<u> </u>	<u> </u>					<u> </u>
4,800.00	TOTAL				·		·	·	
EXPENSE AU	THORITY (EA) INI	ORMATION	:	,	QUALIFIED	RECEIV	ER (QR) CE	RTIFICATION:	
·		•		_ *				•	
	EA PRINTED NAME			_		QR PF	RINTED NAME		-
	DESCRIPTION FO		CATIO	N:				pected or reviewed; and the support the account has be	
	e description displayed on ON COWSULTA				(i.e., goods: as ordered	i, correct quan	ntity and suitable qu	ality; services; as contract t; or other conditions, if an	ed,
DEC/11-1	00 0005001H 9A2/12	NON			met).		····	,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
	,	7) 7 7 7			_				
* F411/12 -	RECEIPT# 6	8001		[]	*_refe	uto	attai	hed_	
	DATE: MARCH					QR SI	GNATURE		·
ADDITIONAL IN	FORMATION OR	INSTRUCTIO	ONS:						
•							**	,	
	1			,					
DDANCH DUC	JESS CONTACT	LARGE AND		= <u> </u>	DED:			COUNTS DATE	STAMP
DKANCH BUSII	NESS CONTACT I	YAME AND F	TON	E NUM	DEK:		- AC	COUNTS DATE	SIANIF
,	LEILA KUJ	ANPAA 38	7-25	26					
* Note: Fields with an	asterisk do not need to be	completed for IPro	curemen	t involces.		-			

RECEIVL MAR 3 0 2012 GOVERNMENT COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT

March 30, 2012

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING, INC. 1233 West Cordova Street, Suite 604 Vancouver, BC V6C 3R1

INV# REC20120330 SERVICES INVOICE CIZECPE 25063 Ministry of Finance and Corporate Relations Financial Services Branch Post Office Box 9418 PROV GOVT Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Attn: Dawn Stewart

Services

'Amount

Communications Consultation from December 2011 to March 2012, including:

- BC Jobs Plan: assistance with communications of sector plans for Energy, Technology, Agriculture, and Transportation. Planning and attendance at focus groups concerning Natural Gas Strategy and Liquified Natural Gas (LNG). Assistance in development of six month jobs report.
- Development of speech modules and talking points.
- Engagement: Travel to Penticton with Premier and Ministers of Health, Advanced Education and Agriculture: launch of Sustainable Building Technologies Centre, attendance at community town hall meeting. Counsel on internet and other public engagement.
- Corporate calendar planning.

Services Total HST @ 12%

\$40,000.00 \$4,800.00

TOTAL

\$44,800.00

Thank you,

Don Millar

QUALIFIED RECEIVER

SIGNATURE

DENISE CHAMPION

RECEIPT# 68337age 2 MARCH 30,2012-00187

Don Millar Time Accounting December 2011 - March 2012

Government Communications and Public Engagement

Codes:		,	•			
BC Jobs Plan		· 1				
Speeches/Talking Poi	nts	2	,	•	•	
Engagement		3	•			
Corporate Calendar		4				
. •		. 1,	2	3	4 Total	
	•			•	•	
December				•		
28	3-Nov	3	2.5	0.5	1.5	7.5
	5-Dec	5	, 5 ··	1.5	2	13.5
	2-Dec	4.5	4.5	12	1.5	22.5
	9-Dec	4	2	1		7
	6-Dec	1			2	3
December Total	•	17.5	14	15	7	53.5
i.						
January		•	,		,	
. ()2-Jan	7	10.5	2	3	22.5
	9-Jan	12	6.5 ·	· 1.5 ,	1.5	21.5
	l6-Jan	.7.	9		1	17
•	23-Jan	9	7.5	1	` 1 .	18.5
January Total		35	33.5	4.5	6.5	79.5
February ·				•		
r cui uai y		•	,	•		
;	30-Jan	4.5	3	1.5	2 .	11
	6-Feb	7.5	2.5	· 1	. · 2.5	13.5
	L3-Feb	15	12	0.5 🗅	1.5	29

•	20-Feb 27-Feb	6.5 12	5.5 2	2.5 0.5	2 1.5	16.5 16
February Total	27.02	45.5	25	6	9.5	86
March				_		
iviai Cii	,					• •
	05-Mar	8	4	1.5	1.5	15
	12-Mar	1	, 3 1	•		4
	19-Mar	11	3.5	1	.0.5	16
	26-Mar	9	3.5	1.5	3.5	17.5
March Total	•	29	14	4	5.5	52.5
•	,	<u> </u>	•			
Grand Total		127	86.5	29.5	28.5	271.5

MODIFICATION AGREEMENT RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING INC. CONTRACT NUMBER: C13GCPE26416 - AMENDMENT #001

BETWEEN

HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN IN RIGHT OF THE PROVINCE OF BRITISH COLUMBIA, represented by the Minister of Labour, Citizens' Services and Open Government, Government Communications and Public Engagement at 4th Flr, 617 Government Street, PO Box 9409 STN PROV GOVT, Victoria, British Columbia, V8W 9V1 (the "Province", "we", "us", or "our", as applicable)

AND

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING INC., at TH14 - 1233 West Cordova Street, Vancouver, British Columbia, V6C 3R1 (the "Contractor" "you" or "your" as applicable)

· BACKGROUND

- A. The parties entered into an agreement dated for reference April 1st, 2012, a copy of which is attached (the "Agreement").
- B. The parties have agreed to modify the Agreement.

AGREEMENT

The parties agree as follows:

- (1) That "Schedule A Services", "Part 1. Term", be extended to end on July 31st, 2012;
- (2) That "Schedule B Fees and Expenses", "1. Maximum Amount Payable", be increased by \$20,000 to a maximum amount of \$42,000

(3) Regardless of the date of execution, this modification	on agreement is effective June 1 st , 2012, and
(4) In all other respects, the Agreement is confirmed.	
IGNED AND DELIVERED on the day of Jord, 2012 on pehalf of the Province by its authorized representative:	SIGNED AND DELIVERED on the
Government Communications and Public Engagement Lewist Champion	Reception Point Consulting Inc.
Authorized Representative)	(Contractor or Authorized Signatory)
Denise Champion Print Name	Don Miliar Print Name

Previous Contract Total:	\$22,000.00
Amendment Amount:	\$20,000.00
New Contract Total:	\$42,000.00

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY & MANAGEMENT CONSULTING PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT



For Administrative Purposes Only

Ministry Contract No.: C13GCPE26416

Requisition No.: 26416

Solicitation No.(if applicable):

Commodity Code: AD.AD00

Contractor Information

Supplier Name: Reception Point Consulting Inc.

Supplier No.: 2373437

Telephone No.: 604 240-1290

E-mail Address

Website.

Financial Information

Client:

112

Responsibility Centre:

32348 ,

Service Line:

34420

STOB:

6001& 6002

Project:

32N0113

Template version: October 21, 2010

TABLE OF CONTENTS

No.	Heading		Page
1.	Definition	ıs	1
,	1.1	General	
	1.2	Meaning of "record"	
2.	Services		2
	2.1	Provision of services	2
	2.2	Term	2
	2.3	Supply of various items	2
•	2.4	Standard of care	2
	2.5	Standards in relation to persons performing Services	2
	2.6	Instructions by Province	2
	2.7	Confirmation of non-written instructions	2
•	2.8	Effectiveness of non-written instructions	
	2.9	Applicable Laws	
3.	Payment		3
	3.1	Fees and expenses	3
	3.2	Statements of accounts	
	3.3	Withholding of amounts	
	3.4	Appropriation	
	3.5	Currency	
	3.6	Non-resident income tax	
	3.7	Prohibition against committing money	
	3.8	Refunds of taxes	4
4.	Represen	tations and Warranties	4
5.	Privacy, S	ecurity and Confidentiality	4
	5.1	ecurity and Confidentiality Privacy	4
	5.2	Security	
	5.3	Confidentiality	
	5.4	Public announcements.	5
	5.5	Restrictions on promotion	5
6.	Material a	and Intellectual Property	
••	6.1	Access to Material	
	6.2	Ownership and delivery of Material	
	6.3	Matters respecting intellectual property	
	6.4	Rights in relation to Incorporated Material	6
	6.5	Right of Province to negotiate license of Produced Material	
7.	Records a	nd Report	6
	7.1	Work reporting	6
	7.2	Time and expense records	6
8.	Audit		
	LAMBILLO	***************************************	

9.	Indemnit	y and Insurance	
	9.1	Indemnity	6
	. 9.2	Monetary limitations of indemnity	б
	9.3	Exceptions to monetary limitations	7
	9.4	Province to notify Contractor of Loss	7
	9.5	Third-party intellectual property infringement claims	7
	9.6	Insurance	7
	9.7	Workers compensation	7
	9,8	Personal optional protection	
	9.9	Evidence of coverage	
10.	Force Ma	jeure	8
	10.1	Definitions relating to force majeure	8
•	10.2	Consequence of Event of Force Majeure	
	10.3	Duties of Affected Party	
11.	Default a	nd Termination	8
	11.1	Definitions relating to default and termination	8
	11.2	Province's options on default	9
	11.3	Delay not a waiver	9
	11.4	Province's right to terminate other than for default	
	11.5	Payment consequences of termination	
	11.6	Discharge of liability	
	11.7	Notice in relation to Events of Default	
12.	Dispute I	Resolution	
	12.1	Dispute resolution process	
	12.2		
	12.3	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
13.	Miscellar	neous	10
,-	13.1	Delivery of notices	
	13.2	Change of address or fax number	
	13.3	Assignment	10
	13.4	Subcontracting	
	13.5	Waiver	
	13.6	Modifications	41
	13.7	Entire agreement	
	13.8	Survival of certain provisions	
	13.9	Schedules	
	13.10		
	13.11	Personnel not to be employees of Province	
	13.12		
	13.13		
•	13.14		
	13.15	Time	
	13.16	, 01 ,	12
•	13.17		
•	13.18		
•	13.19		
	13.20	Additional terms	
,	13.21	Governing law	

14.	Interpretation	1	3
15.	Execution and Delivery of Agreement	1	.3
	SCHEDULE A - SERVICES		
. •	Part 1 - Term Part 2 - Services Part 3 - Related Documentation Part 4 - Key Personnel		
	SCHEDULE B – FEES AND EXPENSES		
	Part 1 - Maximum Amount Payable Part 2 - Fees Part 3 - Expenses Part 4 - Statements of Account Part 5 - Payments Due		
	SCHEDULE C - APPROVED SUBCONTRA	CTOR(S)	
	SCHEDULE D - INSURANCE		
	SCHEDULE E - PRIVACY PROTECTION S	SCHEDULE	
•	SCHEDULE F - ADDITIONAL TERMS		
,	SCHEDULE G - SECURITY SCHEDULE		

THIS AGREEMENT is dated for reference the 1st day of April, 2012.

BETWEEN:

<u>RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING INC.</u> (the "Contractor") with the following specified address: Suite 604 – 1233 West Cordova Street, British Columbia, V6C 3R1

AND:

HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN IN RIGHT OF THE PROVINCE OF BRITISH COLUMBIA, as represented by the Minister of Labour, Citizens' Services and Open Government, Government Communications and Public Engagement (the "Province") with the following specified address and fax number: 4th Floor, 617 Government Street, Victoria, British Columbia, V9W 9V1, 250 387-3534.

The Province wishes to retain the Contractor to provide the services specified in Schedule A and, in consideration for the remuneration set out in Schedule B, the Contractor has agreed to provide those services, on the terms and conditions set out in this Agreement.

As a result, the Province and the Contractor agree as follows:

1 DEFINITIONS

General

- 1.1 In this Agreement, unless the context otherwise requires:
 - (a) "Business Day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which Provincial government offices are open for normal business in British Columbia;
 - (b) "Incorporated Material" means any material in existence prior to the start of the Term or developed independently of this Agreement, and that is incorporated or embedded in the Produced Material by the Contractor or a Subcontractor;
 - (c) . "Material" means the Produced Material and the Received Material;
 - (d) "Produced Material" means records, software and other material, whether complete or not, that, as a result of this Agreement, are produced by the Contractor or a Subcontractor and includes the Incorporated Material;
 - (e) "Received Material" means records, software and other material, whether complete or not, that, as a result of this Agreement, are received by the Contractor or a Subcontractor from the Province or any other person;
 - (f) "Services" means the services described in Part 2 of Schedule A;
 - (g) "Subcontractor" means a person described in paragraph (a) or (b) of section 13.4; and
 - (h) "Term" means the term of the Agreement described in Part 1 of Schedule A subject to that term ending earlier in accordance with this Agreement.

Meaning of "record"

1.2 The definition of "record" in the *Interpretation Act* is incorporated into this Agreement and "records" will bear a corresponding meaning.

2 SERVICES

Provision of services

2.1 The Contractor must provide the Services in accordance with this Agreement.

Term

2.2 Regardless of the date of execution or delivery of this Agreement, the Contractor must provide the Services during the Term.

Supply of various items

2.3 Unless the parties otherwise agree in writing, the Contractor must supply and pay for all labour, materials, equipment, tools, facilities, approvals and licenses necessary or advisable to perform the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement, including the license under section 6.4.

Standard of care

2.4 Unless otherwise specified in this Agreement, the Contractor must perform the Services to a standard of care, skill, and diligence maintained by persons providing, on a commercial basis, services similar to the Services.

Standards in relation to persons performing Services

2.5 The Contractor must ensure that all persons employed or retained to perform the Services are qualified and competent to perform them and are properly trained, instructed and supervised.

Instructions by Province

2.6 The Province may from time to time give the Contractor reasonable instructions (in writing or otherwise) as to the performance of the Services. The Contractor must comply with those instructions but, unless otherwise specified in this Agreement, the Contractor may determine the manner in which the instructions are carried out.

Confirmation of non-written instructions

2.7 If the Province provides an instruction under section 2.6 other than in writing, the Contractor may request that the instruction be confirmed by the Province in writing, which request the Province must comply with as soon as it is reasonably practicable to do so.

Effectiveness of non-written instructions

2.8 Requesting written confirmation of an instruction under section 2.7 does not relieve the Contractor from complying with the instruction at the time the instruction was given.

Applicable laws

2.9 In the performance of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement, the Contractor must comply with all applicable laws.

3 PAYMENT

Fees and expenses

- 3.1 If the Contractor complies with this Agreement, then the Province must pay to the Contractor at the times and on the conditions set out in Schedule B:
 - (a) the fees described in that Schedule;
 - (b) the expenses, if any, described in that Schedule if they are supported, where applicable, by proper receipts and, in the Province's opinion, are necessarily incurred by the Contractor in providing the Services; and
 - (c) any applicable taxes payable by the Province under law or agreement with the relevant taxation authorities on the fees and expenses described in paragraphs (a) and (b).

The Province is not obliged to pay to the Contractor more than the "Maximum Amount" specified in Schedule B on account of fees and expenses.

Statements of accounts

3.2 In order to obtain payment of any fees and expenses under this Agreement, the Contractor must submit to the Province a written statement of account in a form satisfactory to the Province upon completion of the Services or at other times described in Schedule B.

Withholding of amounts

3.3 Without limiting section 9.1, the Province may withhold from any payment due to the Contractor an amount sufficient to indemnify in whole or in part the Province and its employees and agents against any liens or other third-party claims that have arisen or could arise in connection with the provision of the Services. An amount withheld under this section must be promptly paid by the Province to the Contractor upon the basis for withholding the amount having been fully resolved to the satisfaction of the Province.

Appropriation

3.4 The Province's obligation to pay money to the Contractor is subject to the *Financial Administration Áct*, which makes that obligation subject to an appropriation being available in the fiscal year of the Province during which payment becomes due.

Currency

3.5 Unless otherwise specified in this Agreement, all references to money are to Canadian dollars.

Non-resident income tax

3.6 If the Contractor is not a resident in Canada, the Contractor acknowledges that the Province may be required by law to withhold income tax from the fees described in Schedule B and then to remit that tax to the Receiver General of Canada on the Contractor's behalf.

Prohibition against committing money

3.7 Without limiting section 13.10(a), the Contractor must not in relation to performing the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement commit or purport to commit the Province to pay any money except as may be expressly provided for in this Agreement.

Refunds of taxes

3.8 The Contractor must:

- (a) apply for, and use reasonable efforts to obtain, any available refund, credit, rebate or remission of federal, provincial or other tax or duty imposed on the Contractor as a result of this Agreement that the Province has paid or reimbursed to the Contractor or agreed to pay or reimburse to the Contractor under this Agreement; and
- (b) immediately on receiving, or being credited with, any amount applied for under paragraph (a), remit that amount to the Province.

4 REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

- 4.1 As at the date this Agreement is executed and delivered by, or on behalf of, the parties, the Contractor represents and warrants to the Province as follows:
 - (a) except to the extent the Contractor has previously disclosed otherwise in writing to the Province,
 - (i) all information, statements, documents and reports furnished or submitted by the Contractor to the Province in connection with this Agreement (including as part of any competitive process resulting in this Agreement being entered into) are in all material respects true and correct,
 - (ii) the Contractor has sufficient trained staff, facilities, materials, appropriate equipment and approved subcontractual agreements in place and available to enable the Contractor to fully perform the Services, and
 - (iii) the Contractor holds all permits, licenses, approvals and statutory authorities issued by any government or government agency that are necessary for the performance of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement; and
 - (b) if the Contractor is not an individual.
 - (i) the Contractor has the power and capacity to enter into this Agreement and to observe, perform and comply with the terms of this Agreement and all necessary corporate or other proceedings have been taken and done to authorize the execution and delivery of this Agreement by, or on behalf of, the Contractor, and
 - (ii) this Agreement has been legally and properly executed by, or on behalf of, the Contractor and is legally binding upon and enforceable against the Contractor in accordance with its terms except as enforcement may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency or other laws affecting the rights of creditors generally and except that equitable remedies may be granted only in the discretion of a court of competent jurisdiction.

PRIVACY, SECURITY AND CONFIDENTIALITY

Privacy

5

5.1 The Contractor must comply with the Privacy Protection Schedule attached as Schedule E.

Security

- 5.2 The Contractor must:
 - (a) make reasonable security arrangements to protect the Material from unauthorized access, collection, use, disclosure, alteration or disposal; and
 - (b) comply with the Security Schedule attached as Schedule G.

Confidentiality

- 5.3 The Contractor must treat as confidential all information in the Material and all other information accessed or obtained by the Contractor or a Subcontractor (whether verbally, electronically or otherwise) as a result of this Agreement, and not permit its disclosure or use without the Province's prior written consent except:
 - (a) as required to perform the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement or to comply with applicable laws;
 - (b) if it is information that is generally known to the public other than as result of a breach of this Agreement; or
 - (c) if it is information in any Incorporated Material.

Public announcements

Any public announcement relating to this Agreement will be arranged by the Province and, if such consultation is reasonably practicable, after consultation with the Contractor.

Restrictions on promotion

The Contractor, must not, without the prior written approval of the Province, refer for promotional purposes to the Province being a customer of the Contractor or the Province having entered into this Agreement.

6 MATERIAL AND INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY

Access to Material

6.1 If the Contractor receives a request for access to any of the Material from a person other than the Province, and this Agreement does not require or authorize the Contractor to provide that access, the Contractor must promptly advise the person to make the request to the Province.

Ownership and delivery of Material

6.2 The Province exclusively owns all property rights in the Material which are not intellectual property rights. The Contractor must deliver any Material to the Province immediately upon the Province's request.

Matters respecting intellectual property

- 6.3 The Province exclusively owns all intellectual property rights, including copyright, in:
 - (a) Received Material that the Contractor receives from the Province; and
 - (b) Produced Material, other than any Incorporated Material.

Upon the Province's request, the Contractor must deliver to the Province documents satisfactory to the Province that irrevocably waive in the Province's favour any moral rights which the Contractor (or employees of the Contractor) or a Subcontractor (or employees of a Subcontractor) may have in the Produced Material and that confirm the vesting in the Province of the copyright in the Produced Material, other than any Incorporated Material.

Rights in relation to Incorporated Material

- Upon any Incorporated Material being embedded or incorporated in the Produced Material and to the extent that it remains so embedded or incorporated, the Contractor grants to the Province:
 - (a) a non-exclusive, perpetual, irrevocable, royalty-free, worldwide license to use, reproduce, modify and distribute that Incorporated Material; and
 - (b) the right to sublicense to third-parties the right to use, reproduce, modify and distribute that Incorporated Material.

Right of Province to negotiate license of Produced Material

After the end of the Term, the Province in its sole discretion, may negotiate with the Contractor to provide the Contractor a license (which may be exclusive or non-exclusive) for the Contractor to use, reproduce, modify or distribute some or all of the Produced Material.

7 RECORDS AND REPORTS

Work reporting

7.1 Upon the Province's request, the Contractor must fully inform the Province of all work done by the Contractor or a Subcontractor in connection with providing the Services.

Time and expense records

7.2 If Schedule B provides for the Contractor to be paid fees at a daily or hourly rate or for the Contractor to be paid or reimbursed for expenses, the Contractor must maintain time records and books of account, invoices, receipts and vouchers of expenses in support of those payments, in form and content satisfactory to the Province. Unless otherwise specified in this Agreement, the Contractor must retain such documents for a period of not less than seven years after this Agreement ends.

8 AUDIT

In addition to any other rights of inspection the Province may have under statute or otherwise, the Province may at any reasonable time and on reasonable notice to the Contractor, enter on the Contractor's premises to inspect and, at the Province's discretion, copy any of the Material and the Contractor must permit, and provide reasonable assistance to, the exercise by the Province of the Province's rights under this section.

9 INDEMNITY AND INSURANCE

Indemnity .

9.1 The Contractor must indemnify and save harmless the Province and the Province's employees and agents from any losses, claims, damages, actions, causes of action, costs and expenses that the Province or any of the Province's employees or agents may sustain, incur, suffer or be put to at any time, either before or after this Agreement ends, including any claim of infringement of third-party intellectual property rights, where the same or any of them are based upon, arise out of or occur, directly or indirectly, by reason of any act or omission by the Contractor or by any of the Contractor's agents, employees, officers, directors or Subcontractors in connection with this Agreement (each a "Loss"), excepting always liability arising out of the independent acts or omissions of the Province and the Province's employees and agents.

Monetary limitations of indemnity

- 9.2 The indemnification by the Contractor pursuant to section 9.1 is limited to:
 - (a) \$2,000,000 per Loss; and

(b) \$4,000,000 in the aggregate for all Losses.

Exceptions to monetary limitations

- 9.3 The limitations set out in section 9.2 do not apply to a Loss resulting from any of the following:
 - (a) bodily injury or damage to real property or tangible personal property;
 - (b) a claim of infringement of third-party intellectual property rights; or
 - (c) a breach of section 5.1, 5.2, 5.3 or 6.1 of this Agreement.

Province to notify Contractor of Loss

9.4 To claim indemnification for a Loss pursuant to section 9.1, the Province must notify the Contractor in writing of the Loss as soon as reasonably practicable after the Province becomes aware of the Loss provided that a failure by the Province to provide such notification will not invalidate the claim unless the Contractor is materially prejudiced by that failure.

Third-party intellectual property infringement claims

- 9.5 If the Loss is on the basis of a third-party claim that any element of the Material infringes the intellectual property rights of any person,
 - (a) then the Contractor must defend the Province against that claim at the Contractor's expense and the Contractor must pay all associated costs, damages and legal fees that a court or arbitrator finally awards or are included in a settlement agreed to by the Contractor; and
 - (b) the Province must cooperate with the Contractor in the defence of the claim and, where appropriate in the discretion of the Province, will allow the Contractor to appoint and instruct counsel and otherwise control the defence and any related settlement negotiations.

Insurance

9.6 The Contractor must comply with the Insurance Schedule attached as Schedule D.

Workers compensation

9.7 Without limiting the generality of section 2.9, the Contractor must comply with, and must ensure that any Subcontractors comply with, all applicable occupational health and safety laws in relation to the performance of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement, including the *Workers Compensation Act* in British Columbia or similar laws in other jurisdictions.

Personal optional protection

- 9.8 The Contractor must apply for and maintain personal optional protection insurance (consisting of income replacement and medical care coverage) during the Term at the Contractor's expense if:
 - (a) the Contractor is an individual or a partnership of individuals and does not have the benefit of mandatory workers compensation coverage under the *Workers Compensation Act* or similar laws in other jurisdictions; and
 - (b) such personal optional protection insurance is available for the Contractor from WorkSafeBC or other sources.

Evidence of coverage

9.9 Within 10 Business Days of being requested to do so by the Province, the Contractor must provide the Province with evidence of the Contractor's compliance with sections 9.7 and 9.8.

10 . FORCE MAJEURE

Definitions relating to force majeure

- ·10.1 In this section and sections 10.2 and 10.3:
 - (a) "Event of Force Majeure" means one of the following events:
 - (i) a natural disaster, fire, flood, storm, epidemic or power failure,
 - (ii) a war (declared and undeclared), insurrection or act of terrorism or piracy,
 - (iii) a strike (including illegal work stoppage or slowdown) or lockout, or
 - (iv) a freight embargo

if the event prevents a party from performing the party's obligations in accordance with this Agreement and is beyond the reasonable control of that party; and

(b) "Affected Party" means a party prevented from performing the party's obligations in accordance with this Agreement by an Event of Force Majeure.

Consequence of Event of Force Majeure

An Affected Party is not liable to the other party for any failure or delay in the performance of the Affected Party's obligations under this Agreement resulting from an Event of Force Majeure and any time periods for the performance of such obligations are automatically extended for the duration of the Event of Force Majeure provided that the Affected Party complies with the requirements of section 10.3.

Duties of Affected Party

An Affected Party must promptly notify the other party in writing upon the occurrence of the Event of Force Majeure and make all reasonable efforts to prevent, control or limit the effect of the Event of Force Majeure so as to resume compliance with the Affected Party's obligations under this Agreement as soon as possible.

11 DEFAULT AND TERMINATION

Definitions relating to default and termination

- 11.1 In this section and sections 11.2 to 11.4:
 - (a) "Event of Default" means any of the following:
 - (i) an Insolvency Event,
 - (ii) the Contractor fails to perform any of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement, or
 - (iii) any representation or warranty made by the Contractor in this Agreement is untrue or incorrect; and
 - (b) "Insolvency Event" means any of the following:
 - (i) an order is made, a resolution is passed or a petition is filed, for the Contractor's liquidation or winding up,
 - the Contractor commits an act of bankruptcy, makes an assignment for the benefit of the Contractor's creditors or otherwise acknowledges the Contractor's insolvency,
 - (iii) a bankruptcy petition is filed or presented against the Contractor or a proposal under the *Bankruptcy and Insolvency Act* (Canada) is made by the Contractor,
 - (iv) a compromise or arrangement is proposed in respect of the Contractor under the Companies' Creditors Arrangement Act (Canada),

- (v) a receiver or receiver-manager is appointed for any of the Contractor's property, or
- (vi) the Contractor ceases, in the Province's reasonable opinion, to carry on business as a going concern.

Province's options on default

- On the happening of an Event of Default, or at any time thereafter, the Province may, at its option, elect to do any one or more of the following:
 - (a) by written notice to the Contractor, require that the Event of Default be remedied within a time period specified in the notice;
 - (b) pursue any remedy or take any other action available to it at law or in equity; or
 - (c) by written notice to the Contractor, terminate this Agreement with immediate effect or on a future date specified in the notice, subject to the expiration of any time period specified under section 11.2(a).

Delay not a waiver

11.3 No failure or delay on the part of the Province to exercise its rights in relation to an Event of Default will constitute a waiver by the Province of such rights.

Province's right to terminate other than for default

In addition to the Province's right to terminate this Agreement under section 11.2(c) on the happening of an Event of Default, the Province may terminate this Agreement for any reason by giving at least 10 days' written notice of termination to the Contractor.

Payment consequences of termination

- 11.5 Unless Schedule B otherwise provides, if the Province terminates this Agreement under section 11.4:
 - (a) the Province must, within 30 days of such termination, pay to the Contractor any unpaid portion of the fees and expenses described in Schedule B which corresponds with the portion of the Services that was completed to the Province's satisfaction before termination of this Agreement; and
 - (b) the Contractor must, within 30 days of such termination, repay to the Province any paid portion of the fees and expenses described in Schedule B which corresponds with the portion of the Services that the Province has notified the Contractor in writing was not completed to the Province's satisfaction before termination of this Agreement.

Discharge of liability

11.6 The payment by the Province of the amount described in section 11.5(a) discharges the Province from all liability to make payments to the Contractor under this Agreement.

Notice in relation to Events of Default

11.7 If the Contractor becomes aware that an Event of Default has occurred or anticipates that an Event of Default is likely to occur, the Contractor must promptly notify the Province of the particulars of the Event of Default or anticipated Event of Default. A notice under this section as to the occurrence of an Event of Default must also specify the steps the Contractor proposes to take to address, or prevent recurrence of, the Event of Default. A notice under this section as to an anticipated Event of Default must specify the steps the Contractor proposes to take to prevent the occurrence of the anticipated Event of Default.

12 DISPUTE RESOLUTION

Dispute resolution process

- 12.1 In the event of any dispute between the parties arising out of or in connection with this Agreement, the following dispute resolution process will apply unless the parties otherwise agree in writing:
 - (a) the parties must initially attempt to resolve the dispute through collaborative negotiation;
 - (b) if the dispute is not resolved through collaborative negotiation within 15 Business Days of the dispute arising, the parties must then attempt to resolve the dispute through mediation under the rules of the British Columbia Mediator Roster Society; and
 - (c) if the dispute is not resolved through mediation within 30 Business Days of the commencement of mediation, the dispute must be referred to and finally resolved by arbitration under the Commercial Arbitration Act.

Location of arbitration or mediation

12.2 Unless the parties otherwise agree in writing, an arbitration or mediation under section 12.1 will be held in Victoria, British Columbia.

Costs of arbitration or mediation

12.3 Unless the parties otherwise agree in writing or, in the case of an arbitration, the arbitrator otherwise orders, the parties must share equally the costs of a arbitration or mediation under section 12.1 other than those costs relating to the production of expert evidence or representation by counsel.

13 MISCELLANEOUS

Delivery of notices

- 13.1 Any notice contemplated by this Agreement, to be effective, must be in writing and delivered as follows:
 - (a) by fax to the addressee's fax number specified on the first page of this Agreement, in which case it will be deemed to be received on the day of transmittal unless transmitted after the normal business hours of the addressee or on a day that is not a Business Day, in which cases it will be deemed to be received on the next following Business Day;
 - (b) by hand to the addressee's address specified on the first page of this Agreement, in which case it will be deemed to be received on the day of its delivery; or
 - (c) by prepaid post to the addressee's address specified on the first page of this Agreement, in which case if mailed during any period when normal postal services prevail, it will be deemed to be received on the fifth Business Day after its mailing.

Change of address or fax number

13.2 Either party may from time to time give notice to the other party of a substitute address or fax number, which from the date such notice is given will supersede for purposes of section 13.1 any previous address or fax number specified for the party giving the notice.

Assignment

13.3 The Contractor must not assign any of the Contractor's rights under this Agreement without the Province's prior written consent.

Subcontracting

- 13.4. The Contractor must not subcontract any of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement to any person without the Province's prior written consent, excepting persons listed in the attached Schedule C. No subcontract, whether consented to or not, relieves the Contractor from any obligations under this Agreement. The Contractor must ensure that:
 - (a) any person retained by the Contractor to perform obligations under this Agreement; and
 - (b) any person retained by a person described in paragraph (a) to perform those obligations fully complies with this Agreement in performing the subcontracted obligations.

Waiver

A waiver of any term or breach of this Agreement is effective only if it is in writing and signed by, or on behalf of, the waiving party and is not a waiver of any other term or breach.

Modifications

13.6 No modification of this Agreement is effective unless it is in writing and signed by, or on behalf of, the parties.

Entire agreement

13.7 This Agreement (including any modification of it) constitutes the entire agreement between the parties as to performance of the Services.

Survival of certain provisions

13.8 Sections 2.9, 3.1 to 3.4, 3.7, 3.8, 5.1 to 5.5, 6.1 to 6.5, 7.1, 7.2, 8.1, 9.1 to 9.6, 9.9, 10.1 to 10.3, 11.2, 11.3, 11.5, 11.6, 12.1 to 12.3, 13.1, 13.2, 13.8, and 13.10, any accrued but unpaid payment obligations, and any other sections of this Agreement (including schedules) which, by their terms or nature, are intended to survive the completion of the Services or termination of this Agreement, will continue in force indefinitely, even after this Agreement ends.

Schedules

13.9 The schedules to this Agreement (including any appendices or other documents attached to, or incorporated by reference into, those schedules) are part of this Agreement.

Independent contractor

- 13.10 In relation to the performance of the Contractor's obligations under this Agreement, the Contractor is an independent contractor and not:
 - (a) an employee or partner of the Province; or
 - (b) an agent of the Province except as may be expressly provided for in this Agreement.

The Contractor must not act or purport to act contrary to this section.

Personnel not to be employees of Province

13.11 The Contractor must not do anything that would result in personnel hired or used by the Contractor or a Subcontractor in relation to providing the Services being considered employees of the Province.

Key Personnel

13.12 If one or more individuals are specified as "Key Personnel" of the Contractor in Part 4 of Schedule A, the Contractor must cause those individuals to perform the Services on the Contractor's behalf, unless the Province otherwise approves in writing, which approval must not be unreasonably withheld.

Pertinent information

13.13 The Province must make available to the Contractor all information in the Province's possession which the Province considers pertinent to the performance of the Services.

Conflict of interest

13.14 The Contractor must not provide any services to any person in circumstances which, in the Province's reasonable opinion, could give rise to a conflict of interest between the Contractor's duties to that person and the Contractor's duties to the Province under this Agreement.

Time

13.15 Time is of the essence in this Agreement and, without limitation, will remain of the essence after any modification or extension of this Agreement, whether or not expressly restated in the document effecting the modification or extension.

Conflicts among provisions

- 13.16 Conflicts among provisions of this Agreement will be resolved as follows:
 - (a) a provision in the body of this Agreement will prevail over any conflicting provision in, attached to or incorporated by reference into a schedule, unless that conflicting provision expressly states otherwise; and
 - (b) a provision in a schedule will prevail over any conflicting provision in a document attached to, or incorporated by reference into a schedule, unless the schedule expressly states otherwise.

Agreement not permit nor fetter .

13.17 This Agreement does not operate as a permit, license, approval or other statutory authority which the Contractor may be required to obtain from the Province or any of its agencies in order to provide the Services. Nothing in this Agreement is to be construed as interfering with, or fettering in any manner, the exercise by the Province or its agencies of any statutory, prerogative, executive or legislative power or duty.

Remainder not affected by invalidity

13.18 If any provision of this Agreement or the application of it to any person or circumstance is invalid or unenforceable to any extent, the remainder of this Agreement and the application of such provision to any other person or circumstance will not be affected or impaired and will be valid and enforceable to the extent permitted by law.

Further assurances

13.19 Each party must perform the acts, execute and deliver the writings, and give the assurances as may be reasonably necessary to give full effect to this Agreement.

Additional terms

13.20 Any additional terms set out in the attached Schedule F apply to this Agreement.

Governing law

13.21 This Agreement is governed by, and is to be interpreted and construed in accordance with, the laws applicable in British Columbia.

14 INTERPRETATION

- 14.1 In this Agreement:
 - (a) "includes" and "including" are not intended to be limiting;
 - (b) unless the context otherwise requires, references to sections by number are to sections of this Agreement;
 - (c) the Contractor and the Province are referred to as "the parties" and each of them as a "party";
 - (d) "attached" means attached to this Agreement when used in relation to a schedule;
 - (e) unless otherwise specified, a reference to a statute by name means the statute of British Columbia by that name, as amended or replaced from time to time;
 - (f) the headings have been inserted for convenience of reference only and are not intended to describe, enlarge or restrict the scope or meaning of this Agreement or any provision of it;
 - (g) "person" includes an individual, partnership, corporation or legal entity of any nature; and
 - (h) unless the context otherwise requires, words expressed in the singular include the plural and *vice* versa:

15 EXECUTION AND DELIVERY OF AGREEMENT

15.1 This Agreement may be entered into by a separate copy of this Agreement being executed by, or on behalf of, each party and that executed copy being delivered to the other party by a method provided for in section 13.1 or any other method agreed to by the parties.

The parties have executed this Agreement as follows:

	<u> </u>
SIGNED on the Z4 day of _APRIL _, 2012 by the Contractor (or, if not an individual, on its behalf by its authorized signatory or signatories):	SIGNED on the day of 2012 on behalf of the Province by its duly authorized representative:
Signature(s)	Deuise Cha-pion Signature
DON MILLAR Print Name(s) PRESIDENT	DENISE CHAMPION Print Name Executive Director
Print Title(s)	Print Title

Schedule A - Services

PART 1. TERM:

Regardless of the date of execution, the term of this Agreement commences on April 1, 2012 and ends on May 31, 2012.

PART 2. SERVICES:

As directed by the Contract Manager, or their designated alternate, the Contractor will provide a full range of advisory services to the Deputy Minister, Government Communications and Public Engagement.

PART 3. RELATED DOCUMENTATION: N/A

PART 4 KEY PERSONNEL: N/A

Schedule B - Fees and Expenses

1. MAXIMUM AMOUNT PAYABLE:

Despite sections 2 and 3 of this Schedule, \$22,000 is the maximum amount which the Province is obliged to pay to the Contractor for fees and expenses under this Agreement (exclusive of any applicable taxes described in section 3.1(c) of this Agreement).

2. FEES:

Not to exceed \$10,000 per month, for performing the Services during the Term of this Agreement.

3. EXPENSES:

Pre-approved travel, accommodation and meal expenses on the same basis as the Province pays its Group II employees when they are on travel status; and excluding Harmonized sales tax ("HST") or other applicable tax paid or payable by the Contractor on expenses described above to the extent that the Contractor is entitled to claim credits (including HST input tax credits), rebates, refunds or remissions of the tax from the relevant taxation authorities.

4. STATEMENTS OF ACCOUNT:

In order to obtain payment of any fees and expenses under this Agreement for a period from and including the 1st day of the month and including the last day of that month (each a "Billing Period"), the Contractor must deliver to the Province on a date after the Billing Period (each a "Billing Date"), a written statement of account in a form satisfactory to the Province containing:

- (a) the Contractor's legal name and address;
- (b) the date of the statement, and the Billing Period to which the statement pertains;
- (c) the Contractor's calculation of all fees claimed under this Agreement, including a declaration that the Services for which the Contractor claims fees have been completed;
- (d) a chronological listing, in reasonable detail, of any expenses claimed by the Contractor for the Billing Period with receipts attached, if applicable, and, if the Contractor is claiming reimbursement of any HST or other applicable taxes paid or payable by the Contractor in relation to those expenses, a

description of any credits, rebates, refunds or remissions the Contractor is entitled to from the relevant taxation authorities in relation to those taxes;

- the Contractor's calculation of any applicable taxes payable by the Province in relation to the Services for the Billing Period;
- (f) a description of this Agreement;
- (g) a statement number for identification; and
- (h) any other billing information reasonably requested by the Province.

5. PAYMENTS DUE:

Within 30 days of the Province's receipt of the Contractor's written statement of account delivered in accordance with this Schedule, the Province must pay the Contractor the fees and expenses (plus all applicable taxes), claimed in the statement if they are in accordance with this Schedule. Statements of account or contract invoices offering an early payment discount may be paid by the Province as required to obtain the discount.

Schedule C - Approved Subcontractor(s): N/A

Schedule D: - Insurance

- 1. The Contractor must, without limiting the Contractor's obligations or liabilities and at the Contractor's own expense, purchase and maintain throughout the Term the following insurances with insurers licensed in Canada in forms and amounts acceptable to the Province:
 - (a) Commercial General Liability in an amount not less than \$2,000,000.00 inclusive per occurrence against bodily injury, personal injury and property damage and including liability assumed under this Agreement and this insurance must
 - (i) include the Province as an additional insured,
 - (ii) be endorsed to provide the Province with 30 days advance written notice of cancellation or material change, and
 - (iii) include a cross liability clause.
 - (a) Professional Liability in an amount not less than \$1000,000 per claim, insuring the Contractor's liability resulting from errors and omissions in the performance of professional services under this Agreement and this insurance must be endorsed to provide the Province 30 days advance written notice of cancellation.
- All insurance described in section 1 of this Schedule must:
 - (a) be primary; and
 - (b) not require the sharing of any loss by any insurer of the Province.
- 3. The Contractor must provide the Province with evidence of all required insurance as follows:
 - (a) within 10 Business Days of commencement of the Services, the Contractor must provide to the Province evidence of all required insurance in the form of a completed Province of British Columbia Certificate of Insurance;
 - (b) if any required insurance policy expires before the end of the Term, the Contractor must provide to the Province within 10 Business Days of the policy's expiration, evidence of a new or renewal policy

- meeting the requirements of the expired insurance in the form of a completed Province of British Columbia Certificate of Insurance; and
- (c) despite paragraph (a) or (b) above, if requested by the Province at any time, the Contractor must provide to the Province certified copies of the required insurance policies.
- 4. The Contractor must obtain, maintain and pay for any additional insurance which the Contractor is required by law to carry, or which the Contractor considers necessary to cover risks not otherwise covered by insurance specified in this Schedule in the Contractor's sole discretion.

Schedule E - Privacy Protection Schedule

Definitions

- 1. In this Schedule,
 - (a) "access" means disclosure by the provision of access;
 - (b) "Act" means the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (British Columbia);
 - (c) "contact information" means information to enable an individual at a place of business to be contacted and includes the name, position name or title, business telephone number, business address, business email or business fax number of the individual;
 - (d) "personal information" means recorded information about an identifiable individual, other than contact information, collected or created by the Contractor as a result of the Agreement or any previous agreement between the Province and the Contractor dealing with the same subject matter as the Agreement but excluding any such information that, if this Schedule did not apply to it, would not be under the "control of a public body" within the meaning of the Act.

Purpose

- 2. The purpose of this Schedule is to:
 - enable the Province to comply with the Province's statutory obligations under the Act with respect to personal information; and
 - (b) ensure that, as a service provider, the Contractor is aware of and complies with the Contractor's statutory obligations under the Act with respect to personal information.

Collection of personal information

- 3. Unless the Agreement otherwise specifies or the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor may only collect or create personal information that is necessary for the performance of the Contractor's obligations, or the exercise of the Contractor's rights, under the Agreement.
- 4. Unless the Agreement otherwise specifies or the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor must collect personal information directly from the individual the information is about.
- 5. Unless the Agreement otherwise specifies or the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor must tell an individual from whom the Contractor collects personal information:
 - (a) the purpose for collecting it;
 - (b) the legal authority for collecting it; and

(c) the title, business address and business telephone number of the person designated by the Province to answer questions about the Contractor's collection of personal information.

Accuracy of personal information

6. The Contractor must make every reasonable effort to ensure the accuracy and completeness of any personal information to be used by the Contractor or the Province to make a decision that directly affects the individual the information is about.

Requests for access to personal information

7. If the Contractor receives a request for access to personal information from a person other than the Province, the Contractor must promptly advise the person to make the request to the Province unless the Agreement expressly requires the Contractor to provide such access and, if the Province has advised the Contractor of the name or title and contact information of an official of the Province to whom such requests are to be made, the Contractor must also promptly provide that official's name or title and contact information to the person making the request.

Correction of personal information

- 8. Within 5 Business Days of receiving a written direction from the Province to correct or annotate any personal information, the Contractor must correct or annotate the information in accordance with the direction.
- 9. When issuing a written direction under section 8, the Province must advise the Contractor of the date the correction request to which the direction relates was received by the Province in order that the Contractor may comply with section 10.
- 10. Within 5 business days of correcting or annotating any personal information under section 8, the Contractor must provide the corrected or annotated information to any party to whom, within one year prior to the date the correction request was made to the Province, the Contractor disclosed the information being corrected or annotated.
- 11. If the Contractor receives a request for correction of personal information from a person other than the Province, the Contractor must promptly advise the person to make the request to the Province and, if the Province has advised the Contractor of the name or title and contact information of an official of the Province to whom such requests are to be made, the Contractor must also promptly provide that official's name or title and contact information to the person making the request.

Protection of personal information

12. The Contractor must protect personal information by making reasonable security arrangements against such risks as unauthorized access, collection, use, disclosure or disposal, including any expressly set out in the Agreement.

Storage and access to personal information

13. Unless the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor must not store personal information outside Canada or permit access to personal information from outside Canada.

Retention of personal information

14. Unless the Agreement otherwise specifies, the Contractor must retain personal information until directed by the Province in writing to dispose of it or deliver it as specified in the direction.

Use of personal information

15. Unless the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor may only use personal information if that use is for the performance of the Contractor's obligations, or the exercise of the Contractor's rights, under the Agreement.

Disclosure of personal information

- 16. Unless the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor may only disclose personal information inside Canada to any person other than the Province if the disclosure is for the performance of the Contractor's obligations, or the exercise of the Contractor's rights, under the Agreement.
- 17. Unless the Agreement otherwise specifies or the Province otherwise directs in writing, the Contractor must not disclose personal information outside Canada.

Notice of foreign demands for disclosure

- 18. In addition to any obligation the Contractor may have to provide the notification contemplated by section 30.2 of the Act, if in relation to personal information in the custody or under the control of the Contractor, the Contractor:
 - (a) receives a foreign demand for disclosure;
 - (b) receives a request to disclose, produce or provide access that the Contractor knows or has reason to suspect is for the purpose of responding to a foreign demand for disclosure; or
 - (c) has reason to suspect that an unauthorized disclosure of personal information has occurred in response to a foreign demand for disclosure

the Contractor must immediately notify the Province and, in so doing, provide the information described in section 30.2(3) of the Act. In this section, the phrases "foreign demand for disclosure" and "unauthorized disclosure of personal information" will bear the same meanings as in section 30.2 of the Act.

Notice of unauthorized disclosure

19. In addition to any obligation the Contractor may have to provide the notification contemplated by section 30.5 of the Act, if the Contractor knows that there has been an unauthorized disclosure of personal information in the custody or under the control of the Contractor, the Contractor must immediately notify the Province. In this section, the phrase "unauthorized disclosure of personal information" will bear the same meaning as in section 30.5 of the Act.

Inspection of personal information

20. In addition to any other rights of inspection the Province may have under the Agreement or under statute, the Province may, at any reasonable time and on reasonable notice to the Contractor, enter on the Contractor's premises to inspect any personal information in the possession of the Contractor or any of the Contractor's information management policies or practices relevant to the Contractor's management of personal information or the Contractor's compliance with this Schedule, and the Contractor must permit and provide reasonable assistance to any such inspection.

Compliance with the Act and directions

- 21. The Contractor must in relation to personal information comply with:
 - (a) the requirements of the Act applicable to the Contractor as a service provider, including any applicable order of the commissioner under the Act; and
 - (b) any direction given by the Province under this Schedule.
- 22. The Contractor acknowledges that it is familiar with the requirements of the Act governing personal information that are applicable to it as a service provider.

Notice of non-compliance

23. If for any reason the Contractor does not comply, or anticipates that it will be unable to comply, with a provision in this Schedule in any respect, the Contractor must promptly notify the Province of the particulars of the non-compliance or anticipated non-compliance and what steps it proposes to take to address, or prevent recurrence of, the non-compliance or anticipated non-compliance.

Termination of Agreement

24. In addition to any other rights of termination which the Province may have under the Agreement or otherwise at law, the Province may, subject to any provisions in the Agreement establishing mandatory cure periods for defaults by the Contractor, terminate the Agreement by giving written notice of such termination to the Contractor, upon any failure of the Contractor to comply with this Schedule in a material respect.

Interpretation

- 25. In this Schedule, references to sections by number are to sections of this Schedule unless otherwise specified in this Schedule.
- 26. Any reference to the "Contractor" in this Schedule includes any subcontractor or agent retained by the Contractor to perform obligations under the Agreement and the Contractor must ensure that any such subcontractors and agents comply with this Schedule.
- 27. The obligations of the Contractor in this Schedule will survive the termination of the Agreement.
- 28. If a provision of the Agreement (including any direction given by the Province under this Schedule) conflicts with a requirement of the Act or an applicable order of the commissioner under the Act, the conflicting provision of the Agreement (or direction) will be inoperative to the extent of the conflict.
- 29. The Contractor must comply with the provisions of this Schedule despite any conflicting provision of this Agreement or, subject to section 30, the law of any jurisdiction outside Canada.
- 30. Nothing in this Schedule requires the Contractor to contravene the law of any jurisdiction outside Canada unless such contravention is required to comply with the Act.

Schedule F - Additional Terms

CONFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENT

Whereas:

- A. Reception Point Consulting Inc. and Her Majesty the Queen in right of the Province of British Columbia, as represented by the Minister of Labour, Citizens' Services and Open Government, Government Communications and Public Engagement (the "Province") entered into an agreement entitled C13GCPE26416, dated April 1, 2012, the "Agreement") for the provision of advisory services provided by Reception Point Consulting Inc. to the Province.
- B. In this Confidentiality Agreement, including these Recitals, unless the context requires otherwise, words have the same meaning as defined in the Agreement.

I,	DON	MILLAR	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(print name), agree as follows
----	-----	--------	---------------------------------------	--------------------------------

1. I will treat as confidential and will not, without the prior written consent of the Province use, publish, disclose or permit to be used, published or disclosed, the Material that comes to my knowledge, is supplied to, or obtained by me, as a result of my Access except insofar:

- as the Material to be used, published, or disclosed is general public knowledge or was in my possession prior to my Access to that Material;
- (b) as the Material to be used, published or disclosed is provided by a third party without a restriction that it be held confidential; or
- (c) 'as such use, publication, or disclosure is required by law including, without limitation, the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (British Columbia).
- I will not use, reproduce or duplicate any Material except as is necessary in providing the Services under the Agreement.
- 3. If Ldo not adhere to the provisions contained in this Confidentiality Agreement, the Province may, at its sole discretion and without prior written notice to me, revoke my access to the Material, and seek any other appropriate remedies.
- 4. Despite any other provision of this Confidentiality Agreement, my Access to the Material expires with the expiry or termination of the Agreement.
- 5. Upon the expiry or earlier revocation of my Access, I will immediately return to the Province all Material in my possession as a result of my Access.
- 6. The obligations imposed on me as a result of this Confidentiality Agreement will survive the expiry or termination of the Agreement and will continue indefinitely.

SIGNED AND DELIVERED

this 24 day of April 2012

(Signature)

Schedule G - Security Schedule: Not applicable

Ministry of Labour, Citizens' Services



(Procurement

INVOICE CODING SHEET

1	* IF FOCUTE HELLE
100	Early Payment Clause GOPE
4	CODES

*PAYEE NAME R	RECEPTION P	OINT CO	NSUL	TING		SUPPLIEF	R#	*SITE	
CONTRACT/PO#	C13GCPE2	to Carrie Aream water	IN\	OICE	02-AUG-2012	INV	OICE# REC	20120731 (2012)	
DATE INVOICE REG	· 				DD-MMM-YYYY VS. REC'D	31-JUL-2		RECĖIPT# <u>708</u> 5	<u> </u>
US CURRENCY?	YES DD-MMM-Y	171				- אוואוואוי	1111		
NAME &/OR ADDR	ESS OVERRIDE:				DESCRIPTION REC20120731	FOR CHE	QUE STUB:		
									
··.			,		-				
DATE CHQ/EFT RE (only if urgent)	<u> </u>	D-MMM-YYYY		GL DATE	(if applicable)	DD	-MMM-YYYY	PAY ALONE? YE	s 🗍
RETURN CHEQUE]				· ·	•	•	
AMOUNT (INCLUDING TAX)	PRE-TAX AMOUNT	TAX RATE	CL	RESP	SERVICE LINE	sтов	PROJECT	NAME & SUPPLIER # if STOB 57	OFA STOB & ASSET#
\$ 11,200.00	\$ 10,000.00	12%	112	32348	34420	6001	32N0113		
	<u> </u>			<u> </u>	 	<u> </u>		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
·		<u> </u>		<u> </u>	_	 -			
				<u> </u>		 	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
			 	 			 		
	<u> </u>	<u> </u>				+			:
		<u> </u>			 	1.			
		 	<u> </u>						
11,200,00	TOTAL		,						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
* EXPENSE AU	THORITY (EA) INI	ORMATION	 l:	*	QUALIFIED	RECEIV	ER (QR) CE	RTIFICATION:	
*				*			,		
	EA PRINTED NAME					OP DE	RINTED NAME	, . ,	
*BRIEF PAYMEN	T DESCRIPTION FO		CATIO	N: -	The goods provided or			ected or reviewed; and the	conds or
	ne description displayed or				services were properly	received and	documentation to s	upport the account has bee rality; services; as contracte	n verified
ADVISORY	SERVICES FO	e Juis	201					t; or other conditions, if any	
		,0 ,0(0,1		.]	·				
*	•	٠.		*	•				
•						QR SI	GNATURE		
ADDITIONAL IN	FORMATION OR	INSTRUCTION	ONS:		 				
						•			
		· .							
BRANCH BUSI	NESS CONTACT I	NAME AND	PHON	E NUMI	BER:		AC	COUNTS DATE	STAMP
	LEILA KUJ	ANPAA 38	7-25	26	·		. [,
* Note: Fields with an	aşterişk do not need to bê	completed for iPro	curemer	nt involces.		-		·	•

August 2, 2012

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING, INC. 1233 West Cordova Street, Suite TH 14 Vancouver, BC V6C3R1

SERVICES INVOICE

Ministry of Finance and Corporate Relations Financial Services Branch Post Office Box 9418 PROV GOVT Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Attn: Dawn Stewart

Services

Amount

Communications Consulting for July 2012

\$10,000.00

RECEIVED

AUG 0 2 2012

GOVERNMENT COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT

INV # REC20120731

C13GCPE 26416

HST

\$1,200.00

TOTAL

\$11,200.00

Thank you,

Don Millar

QUALIFIED RECEIVER

SIGNATURE MENTZEROPALLOS.

RECEIPT# 10855 AUGUST 8,2012

Page 31 GCP-2012-00187

Don Millar Time Accounting Estimates Jul-12

Government Communications and Public Engagement Codes:

•							
BC Jobs Plan	•	1					
Speeches/Talking	g Points	2 -		•			
Engagement	•	2 3					
Corporate Calend	dar	4	•	. ,			
•	•	•	•	•	•		
	-	1	, 2 ·	3	4 Total	_	
	02-Jul			ı	-	0	
	03-Jul					, O	
	04-Jul		,		•	0	
	05-Jul				1.5	1.5	
•	06-Jul		1			1	
	07-Jul			,	_	0	
	08-Jul		0.5		·	0.5	
		0	1.5	0.	1.5	3	!
			•		•		
	09-Jul		2.5	•		2.5	
	10-Jul	•	1 .	1		2	
,	11-Jul	1 .	1		1	3	
	12-Jul	1	1			2	
•	13-Jul	1	1		1	2 3 2	
•	14-Jul	• 1	1 ,				
	15-Jul		1	:		1	
		4	8.5	1	2	15.5	. /
•		4	0.3	4	, н	7	
						c	
•	16-Jul	4	1.5		0.5	6	
	17-Jul	2	· 1	•		3 3	
•	18-Jul	1.5	1.5				
	19-Jul	4	1	•		. 5	
	20-Jul	2	1.5			3.5	
•	21-Jul -	2.5	•			2.5	•
	22-Jul		. 1			1	,
·	٠	16	7.5	. 0	0.5	24	•

		•			
23-Jul	4.5	1			5.5
24-Jul		1.5		0.5	2
25-Jul	1	1	1	1.5	4.5
26-Jul	1.5	1			2.5
27-Jul		1	•		1
28-Jul				•	0
29-Jul					0
				•	• /
	7.	5.5	1	2	15.5
				,	
		,			
30-Jul	1.5	0.5	0.5		2.5
31-Jul	2	0.5	•	0.5	3
OT 10:	_				/
•	3.5	1	0.5	0.5	5.5
•	3.5	.			
	30.5	24	2.5	6.5	63.5
•	30,3	. 44			

Ministry of Labour, Citizens' Servius



iProcurement a

INVOICE CODING SHEET

	数等的 112	•	Ocui	CILIC
TATE BEOMAN	Clairea			

*PAYEE NAME F	RECEPTION	POINT C			16, INC *			*SITE	
CONTRACT/PO # C13GCPE26416 / INVOICE DATE			TE	29-JUN-2012 D-MMM-YYYY	INVOICE # REC20120629			<u> </u>	
DATE INVOICE REC'D 29-JUN-2012 DATE GOODS/S					29-JUN-2012 RECEIPT# 70062			2 1 3.0	
US CURRENCY?	YES DO-MININE					DD-IVIIVAN	-1111		N.
NAME &/OR ADDR	RESS OVERRIDE:				DESCRIPTION	FOR CHE	QUE STUB:		
	<u></u>				REC20120629				-
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	- 				•			•	•
DATE CHQ/EFT RE (only if urgent))-MMM-YYYY		GL DATE (ii	fapplicable)	DD	-MMM-YYYY	PAY ALONE? YE	:s <u></u>
RETURN CHEQUE	TO MINISTRY?					•			
AMOUNT ([NC!.UDING TAX)	PRE-TAX AMOUNT	TAX RATE	CL	RESP	SERVICE LINE	STOB	PROJECT	NAME & SUPPLIER # If STOB 57	OFA STOB & ASSET#
\$ 11,200.00	\$ 10,000.00	12%	112	32348	34420	6001	32N0113	,	
		· 				ļ			. <u></u>
					·	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	
·				<u> </u>	<u> </u>	ļ			
	·					 			·
					<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-, -		<u>_</u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
11,200,00	TOTAL	<u>. </u>	<u>l</u>	L	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
* EXPENSE AU	THORITY (EA) INF	ORMATION	l:	* 0	QUALIFIED F	RECEIVE	ER (QR) CE	RTIFICATION:	
* · .		•		.*	•		٠.	•	•
	EA PRINTED NAME			_ -		QR PR	INTED NAME	<u> </u>	
*BRIEF PAYMENT	CDESCRIPTION FO	R EA NOTIFI	CATIO	N:	e goods provided or s			ected or reviewed; and the	goods or
Note: This is also the line description displayed on GL detail reports.				(î.e	services were properly received and documentation to support the account has been venified (i.e., goods: as ordered, correct quantity and suitable quality; services: as contracted,				
PROVIDING	Abvisory:	SERVICE:	S .	we sbt		and/or perfor	rmance criteria met	or other conditions, if any,	have been
JUNE	2012								
*	•			 					•
			·	-		QR SI	GNATURE	<u>-</u>	·
ADDITIONAL IN	FORMATION OR	NSTRUCTION	NS:	<u> </u>					
•									
	·								
BRANCH BUSINESS CONTACT NAME AND PHONE NUMBER				E NUMBE	R:		ACC	COUNTS DATE S	TAMP
_,	LEILA KUJA	ANPAA 38	7-252	26					,
* Note: Flelds with an a	asterisk do not need to be o	completed for IProd	curemen	l involces,	,				

June 29, 2012

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING, INC. 1233 West Cordova Street, Suite TH 14 Vancouver, BC V6C 3R1

SERVICES INVOICE

Ministry of Finance and Corporate Relations
Financial Services Branch
Post Office Box 9418 PROV GOVT
Victoria, BC V8V 1X4
C13 GCPE ALH LO
Attn: Dawn Stweart

Services	Amount			
پاسال المجال Communications Consulting for April 2012	\$10,000.00			
HST	\$1,200.00			
TOTAL	\$11,200.00			

Don Millar

Thank you,

QUALIFIED RECEIVER

DATE: 12.07.04

ATHANA MENTZELOPOULOS

RECEIVED

JUN 2 9 2012

GOVERNMENT COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT

RECEIDT # 100 62P-2012-00187

Don Millar Time Accounting Estimates Jun-12

Government Communications and Public Engagement

Codes:

BC Jobs Plan Speeches/Talking Points Engagement Corporate Calendar	1 2 3 4				
	1	2	. 3	4 Tota	l
01-Jun	0.75	0.75			1.5
02-Jun					0
03-Jun		0.75		•	0.75
V V V V V V V V V V		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
	0.75	1.5	0	0	2.25
•	•	, .		•	•
04-Jun	1.5	0.75		•	2.25
05-Jun	-	0.75			0.75
06-Jun		0.75	•		0.75
07-Jun		0.75	. 1.5		2.25
· 08-Jun	**	0.75		•	0.75
09-Jun				•	0.
10-Jun	,		•		0
	1.5	3.75	1.5	0	6.75
			•	• .	
11-Jun	1	0.75		1.5	3.25
12-Jun		0.75	•		0.75
13-Jun	•	0.75	1,		1.75
14-Jun	•	0.75	2.5	•	3.25
15-Jun		0.75			0.75
16-Jun					0.
17-Jun					0
	,	0.75	2.5	4 5	9.75
•	1	.3.75	3.5	1.5	3.73
18-Jun	2.5	1.5	1		, 5
19-Jun	3.5	0.75	1.5		5.75
20-Jun		2.5		1.5	4
21-Jun		4		0.5	4.5
ET AMII					

	22-Jun		2			2
	23-Jun	•	0.5		•	0.5
	24-Jun		0.5			0.5
	-	6	11.75	2.5	. 2	22.25
,	25-Jun		0.75	·	0.5	1.25
	26-Jun	0.5	· 0.75′		0.5	1.75
	27-Jun		0.75		1.	1.75
	28-Jun		0.75	0.5	0.75	2
	29-Jun		0.5		-	- 0.5
	30-Jun		• •	•		0
						0
	`		•		•	•
		0.5	3.5	0.5	2.75	7.25
				•		
Total	,	9.75	24.25	8	6.25	48.25

/linistry of Labour, Citizens' Services

COLY

P	ΓO	CU	rer	'ne	nt

INVOICE CODING SHEET *SUPPLIER# *PAYEE NAME KECEDTION POINT CONSULTING INVOICE INVOICE # REC120531 C13GCPE26416 CONTRACT/PO# 05-JUN-2012 DATE DD-MMM-YYYY DATE INVOICE REC'D DATE GOODS/SVS, REC'D 05-JUN-2012 31-MAY-2012 DD-MMM-YYYY DD-MMM-YYYY US CURRENCY? YES NAME &/OR ADDRESS OVERRIDE: DESCRIPTION FOR CHEQUE STUB: REC120531 PAY ALONE? YES DATE CHQ/EFT REQ'D GL DATE (if applicable) (only if urgent) DD-MMM-YYYY DD-MMM-YYYY RETURN CHEQUE TO MINISTRY? NAME & SUPPLIER OFA STOB & AMOUNT PRE-TAX TAX RATE SERVICE CL RESP STOB **PROJECT** # if STOB 57 ASSET# **AMOUNT** LINE (INCLUDING TAX) 12%, 11%, 5%, 0% \$ 10,976,00 6001 32N0113 112 32348 34420 \$ 9.800.00 12% 10,976.00 TOTAL * EXPENSE AUTHORITY (EA) INFORMATION: * QUALIFIED RECEIVER (QR) CERTIFICATION: EA PRINTED NAME **QR PRINTED NAME** *BRIEF PAYMENT DESCRIPTION FOR EA NOTIFICATION: The goods provided or service delivered have been inspected or reviewed; and the goods or services were properly received and documentation to support the account has been verified Note: This is also the line description displayed on GL detail reports. (i.e., goods: as ordered, correct quantity and suitable quality; services: as contracted, appropriate deliverables and/or performance criteria met; or other conditions, if any, have been FULL RANGE OF ADVISORY SERVICES MAY 1-31,2012 QR SIGNATURE **ADDITIONAL INFORMATION OR INSTRUCTIONS:** ACCOUNTS DATE STAMP BRANCH BUSINESS CONTACT NAME AND PHONE NUMBER:

LEILA KUJANPAA 387-2526

* Note: Fields with an asterisk do not need to be completed for iProcurement involces.

FIN FSA 017 REV, JUN/10

June 5, 2012

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING, INC. 1233 West Cordova Street, Suite TH 14 Vancouver, BC V6C 3R1 RECEIVED

JUN - 5 2012 .

GOVERNMENT COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT

SERVICES INVOICE
C13GCPE2646
Ministry of Finance and Corporate Relations
Financial Services Branch
Post Office Box 9418 PROV GOVT
Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Attn: Dawn Stewart

INVOICE REC 120531:

	Services	Amount	
٠	Communications Consulting for May 201	2 \$9,800.00	
,	HST	\$1,176.00	
	TOTAL	\$10.976.00	
	Thank you,		•
	Don Millar		

QUALIFIED RECEIVER

DATE: 12.06.08

SIGNATURE ON M by

ATHANA MENTZELOPOULOS

RECEIPT# 69558

JUNE 8,2012-00187

Don Millar Time Accounting Estimates May-12

Government Communications and Public Engagement

Cod	es.
vvu	vJ.

	BC Jobs Plan Speeches/Talki Engagement Corporate Cale		1 2 3 4					, , ,
		• .	. 1	2	3	4 Total	,	•
		01-May		0.5		,	0.5 V	
		02-May		0.5			0.5 🗸	*
		03-May		0.5	2.5		3 ~	
	•	04-May	1	4		1	6 ✓	
		05-May	•	0.5			0.5 🗸	
		06-May	•				0 .	•
		•	1	6	2.5	1.	10.5 🗸	-
	,		•					
		07-May	0.5	0.5			1 🗸	
		08-May		2		1:5	- 3.5 ✓	•
		09-May		0.5	•	•	0.5 🗸	
•	•	10-May	•	0.5	•		0.5	•
	•	11-May	0.5	. 0.5	. 0. 5		1.5 ✓	
•		12-May					. 0	
		13-May			3.5		3.5 🗸	
· · ·		****	1	4	4	1.5	10.5	
		14-May		0.5	1.5		2 🗸	
		15-May		0.5	4.0	,	0.5 ~	
	•	16-May	0.5	1	•	•	. 1.5 /	
		17-May	0.5	0.5			0.5 V	
		18-May		0.5	•		0.5 🗸	
	-	19-May				•	0	
		20-May	•	0.5 .			0.5 🗸	•
		,	0.5	3.5	1.5 .	. 0	5.5 ✓	•
	•	24 bilan		0.5			0.5 √	
	•	21-May	4 F	0.5	2	2.5	0.5 √ 6.5 √	
		22-May	1.5	0.5	2 1 E	2.5		
		23-May		0.5 ·	1.5		2 √	

. · ·	24-May		0.5			0.5 ✓
-	25-May	·	0.5		,	0.5 √
	26-May					0
	27-May		1	•		1 /
		1.5	3.5	3.5	2.5	11 V
•	•			•	•	
•	28-May		0.5			0.5 🗸 🕟
	29-May		1.5	• .		1.5 ✓
	30-May		0.5		0.5	1 🗸
	31-May		1	•	1.5	2.5 🗸
·		0	. 3.5	0	2	5.5√
		• `		. •		. /
Total		4	20.5	11.5	7	43 /
IUlai		4	40.5	`TT'O	,	40 4

Ministry of Labour, Citizens' Serv(3



iProcurement

e Zowed		1	1
1	~ +		

					DING SHE				- Gere
*PAYEE NAME R			<u>DNSU</u>	<u> LTIN</u>	16	*SUPPLIEF		*SITE	
CONTRACT/PO#	IC13GCPE2	6416		VOICE	29-JUN-2012	IŅŴ	OICE#REC	G20120629B	
DATE INVOICE DEC	- 04 HB:00	140	ь		DD-MMM-YYYY	19-JUN-2012		RECEIPT# 70281	
DATE INVOICE REC	DD-MMM-Y)		DATE	GOODS/SVS. REC'D		DD-MMM-		RECEIP I# 1020	
US CURRENCY? Y	ES 🔲	,							
NAME &/OR ADDRE	SS OVERRIDE:	<u></u>		<u>-</u> ,	DESCRIPTION	V FOR CHE	QUE STUB:	- <u>-</u>	
	·			,	REC20120629)B		,	
								•	
· <u> </u>				<u>·</u>				•	
									<u> </u>
DATE CHO/EFT REC	, כינ			GL DATE	(if applicable)		1	PAY ALONE? YE	≣S 🔲
(only if urgent)	DD	-MMM-YYYY	-			DD	-MMM-YYYY		
RETUŔN CHEQUE T	O MINISTRY?	7	•				.*		•
AMOUNT	PRE-TAX	TAX RATE		DEO	SERVICE	0-0-	T	NAME & SUPPLIER	OFA STOB &
(INCLUDING TAX)	AMOUNT	12%, 11%, 5%, 0%	CL	RESI	LINE	STOB	PROJECT	# If STOB 57	ASSET#
\$ 952.94	\$ 952,94	0%	112-	32348	34420	6002	32N0113		
								•	<u> </u>
							· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
			 -				<u> </u>		
		<u> </u>	 - -	<u> </u>			ļ <u> </u>		
			<u> </u>		<u> </u>			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
•							·		
		1.4				<u> </u>		,,	
					1		,		
						<u> </u>			
952 94	TOTAL:						•	•	
4. 当年14年2-中国发展的中国共享	3-1 , 7, 3, 1						-		·
* EXPENSE AUT	HORITY (EA) INF	ORMATION	i.	1	* QUALIFIED	RECEIV	ER (QR) CE	RTIFICATION:	
	•			,	*			,	
-	EA PRINTED NAME			_	•	OR PR	INTED NAME		 _
*BRIEF PAYMENT	DESCRIPTION FO	R EA NOTIFI	CATIO	N:	The goods provided o		.,,,,,,,		annedo os
Note: This is also the line					services were properly	y received and	documentation to s	pected or reviewed; and the upport the account has been	n verified
•								ality; services: as contracted; cr other conditions, if any,	
FULL KAI	UGE OF A	DVISORY			met).		• •	•	
SERVICE	S MAY 3-	JUNE 1	9/12	2	•			•	
*		, ,	11.5		* '			•	
				.	 -	OR SI	GNATURE	<u> </u>	
·							OMMONE		
ADDITIONAL INF	ORMATION OR	NSTRUCTIO	ONS:						
	•						,	•	
•		,							1
		-				<u>-</u>			
BRANCH BUSIN	ESS CONTACT N	JAME AND	HON	E NUM	BER:		· ACC	COUNTS DATE S	STAMP
		., ann /n10 t		- · · · ·	· ·				
	LEILA KUJA	ANPAA 38	7-252	26		L	.		
*Note: Claire with order	terisk do not need to be o					-		•	
FIN EQA 017 DEV	and the second s	~mprotections:r10	JUI 31117]]		•		,		

is form is for use by service contractors to claim travel expenses. The original claim form and applicable receipts must be attached as back up

E	PLACES TRAVELLED	1	ERSONAL HICLE US		BUS/TAXI/ AIR/FERRY	I	MEALS:	ACCOMMODATION COSTS		SCELLANEOUS BUSINESS PHONE, ETC.)	TOTAL
EL	VICTORIA VANCOLIVER	DIS RATE_	TANCEX	1 11	COSTS	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \			COST	DESCRIPTION	COSTS
D	FROM/TO . (ENTER CITY NAMES)	KM	\$		1 \$		\$	\$	\$		\$
			在农民			Exampl				Francisco (Septembrio Personale) Mariana (Septembrio Personale)	
06	Victoria	100	39	00	71.0	0 \ \ \	30 00				140
	Vancouver		造物的								
1149 3		-	1		217-82						712 (120
<u>3</u> 14	VAN-VIC-VAN HARBOUR AIR				441.00						217-82
64	VAN-VIC-VAN	1			324.90					·	324.403
1 1	HARBOUR AIR	 			329,64						32
18	VAN-VIC-VAN				\$24.40	9-					324.90
MA	The state of the s	_			12.72		-				
24	(Meeting W/ PREMIER)		 		7	`		. 65			12-541
18 18	BREAKFAST		EC	= \/	#n		9-86	BID		,	9660
70 70	DINNER	H 8	Zam Carl i	- 1 W				136.50			9-862
18	7101000		JUL -	- 4 20	12		72.37	* .			22.37
	DINNER W	00015	NAN 115-ALT (2000000	HIPATIONS :		37.10	Dirabel-Cho I			57. 00
74 19	MINISTER LAKE	GUVEN	D PUBLIC	FNGAG	NICATIONS EMENT		37.00	28.50			7, 24
MA	PARKINY]-				!	,	363.54	Parking@	1-1
23	CABINET OFFICE	<u> </u>			- 			-	23,44	CABINET OFFICE	26.25
		-]] ·					·	
	`	 					 		-		952.0
		7		-	İ						481 H
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			(QUALIF	ED RECE	IVER			an ic
		•				A TO THE PART OF T	12.07.	11		CLAIM TOTAL	716.98
will	not be reimbursed to service co	ntracto	ors. Pi	ease	ensure GS	BATE: T is dedu	tealfrom tr	evel receipts	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
**111	The policination to builting to					SIGNATU	RECTIVOX	10/00	· ·	//.	
						ATHAN	IA MENT	ZELOPOUI	$\mathcal{R}^{\mathcal{A}}$	///	,
	DONALD MILLAR	>	1 2	Ra	A COUNTY	10281	JULY I	1 2 012		rvice Contractor's Signat	· reo

I FSA 035 REV MAY 2005

* Adjustments made removal of HST AND perdiem according to contract.

GCP-2012-00187

CACTUS CLUB BENTALL 588 BURRARD ST 9802,BC,V6COA8 MID: 97252980230

GST#: 0000000000000000

TID: 116

SALE

S22

Exp: **/**

Master Card

CHIP

06/19/2012 19:15:54 Inv#:237793 Record#: 150022 Batch#: 171001

Retrieval#: 00000021

A0000000041010 TVR 0000008000 MasterCard

TSI E800

Amount:

\$78.96

Tip:

\$11.84

Total:

Auth Code: 22155Z

APPROVEO

Customer copy

Dun Miller Hight #2180 / 1 Passenger(s) Thursday, May 3, 2012 Departs Victoria Harbour @ 15:20 PM Arrives Vancouver Harbour @ 15:55 PM

Invoice #: 3361215

1.00 Sked 200 : Carbon Offset \$0.50 CDN 1 00 Sked 200 : Fuel Surcharge \$5.00 CDN _0 Sked 200 : Saver Web Far \$105.00 CDN

Harmonized Sales Tax

\$26.52 HST

Grand Total

\$247.52 CDN

Payment Information:

Master Card : Payment

\$247.52 CDN

Date/Time.....: 03/05/2012 6:50:49 AM

Terminal.....: HACCXHO5
Action...... Purchase
Card Type...... M/C

Card Number.....

opiration.....

ISOResponseCode...: 00

Response...... 001 (APPROVED 09504)

217.82

CUSTOMER EDPY

flight #218 / 1 Passenger(s) Thursday, June 14, 2012 Departs Victoria Harbour @ 14:40 PM Arrives Vancouver Harbour @ 15:15 PM Invoice #: 3424611 1.00 Sked 200 : Carbon Offset \$0.50 CDN 1.00 Sked 200 : Fuel Surpharge \$5.00 CDN 1.00 Sked 200 : Regular Fare \$159.32 CDN Harmonized Sales Tax \$39.56 HST Grand Total \$369.20 CDN Payment Information: Master Card : Payment \$369.20 CDN Date/Time...... 6/14/2012 8:24:52 AM Terminal..... HACCXHOT Action Purchase Card Type M/C Authorization....: 11263Z ISOResponseCode...: 00 CUSTOMER COPY

KECEPTION FUINT CONSULTING C13 GCFB 26416 CM REC201206298

Non Mireco WCA #376, Twin Ofter / 1 Passenger(S) Monday, June 18, 2012 Departs Victoria Harbour @ 17:00 PM Arrives Vancouver Harbour @ 17:30 PM

Invoice #: 3429927

1.00 Sked 200 : Carbon Offset \$0.50 CDN 1.00 Sked 200 : Fuel Surcharge \$5.00 CDN 1.00 Sked 200 : Regular Fare \$159.32 CDN

Harmonized Sales Tax

\$39.56 HST

Grand Total

\$369.20 CDN

Payment Information:

Master Card : Payment

\$369.20 CDN

Date/Time...... 18/06/2012 11:29:33 AM

Terminal....: HACCXH15
Action...: Purchase

Card Type...... M/C
Card Number.....

Expiration.....

I SOResponseCode...: 00

Response.....: 001 (APPROVED 14292)

324.90

CUSTÖMER COPY

KECEPTION POINT CON C13 GC PE 26416 mu + REC201206298

SAM'S DELI 805 GOVER JENT ST V8W1W8 VICTORIA BC 21875344

* * * *

PURCHASE

06-18-2012

12:43:28

Acct # S22

Exp Date **/** Card Type MC Name: MR DONALD E MILLAR

A0000000041610

MasterCard

Trace # 320045

FS2187534402

Inv. # 26350

Auth # 15432Z

RRN 001329045

Total

\$11.20

APPROVED-THANK YOU

Retain this copy for your records Customer copy 950

LALLOW, EA 400-200-7750 PARELNESS ALLOW LAST 234

ionel fer Seteran

PARTAREAU PODICE PROPARE DE MOSSER Manso Dos TOS COC Reservos PSI DE COLO PARO TAXA DES PSI DES



Rest. Dining : CHELSEA N.
ITEMS ORDERED AMOUNT
1 HALI 2 PIECES 19.75 1 POP 2.95

SUBTOTAL 22.70 HST 2.72
TOTAL DUE 25.42
COME ENJOY OUR FULLY COVERED AND *** * HEATED PATIOALL YEAR ROUND **** MONDAY NIGHTS BURGER & A BEER \$10.00 THURSDAY NIGHT STEAK & PRAWNS \$10.95 TUESDAY NIGHTS PRIME RIB DINNER \$13.95 WING WEDNESDAYSONLY \$0.45 EACH IAVE YOU GOT YOUR FREQUENT OTTER CARD? REDEEM YOUR COMPLETE OTTER CARD FOR A FREE MENU ITEM UP TO A \$13.00 VALUE Where do you live?
Name
email
HST # 83579 1898 22-37

Page 46 GCP-2012-00187

linistry of Labour, Citizens' Services

linisuy of Lab	our, Citizens'					P		Payment Clause	ocuremen
*DAVES NAME (Q)	······································				DING SHEE			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	GCPE
*PAYEE NAMEK	ECEPTIONT			VOICE	30-APR-2012	SUPPLIEF	6,227-10	*SITE	
-		0410		TE -	DD-MMM-YYYY		1000 # 1000	<u> </u>	
DATE INVOICE REC'E			DATE	GOODS/	/SVS. REC'D	30-APR-		RECEIPT# 6937	3 Laur
US CURRENCY? YE	S DD-MMM-YY	11				DD-MINIM	1111		
NAME &/OR ADDRES	SS OVERRIDE:				DESCRIPTION	FOR CHE	QUE STUB:		
<u> </u>		. <u> </u>			REC20120430	i			· ·
·									
	· <u>-</u>		_						
DATE CHQ/EFT REQ	D .			GL DATE	E (if applicable)			PAY ALONE? YI	s [
(only if urgent)	מס	-MMM-YYYY				DD	-MMM-YYYY		
RETURN CHEQUE TO	O MINISTRY?	1	•					-	
AMOUNT (INCLUDING TAX)	PRE-TAX AMOUNT	TAX RATE 12%, 11%, 5%, 0%	CL	RES	P SERVICE LINE	STOB	PROJECT	NAME & SUPPLIER # if STOB 57	OFA STOB & ASSET #
\$ 11,200.00	\$ 10,000.00	12%	112	32348	34420`	6001	32N0113		
	<u></u>								
			<u> </u>	ļ		<u> </u>			·
			<u> </u>	 			<u> </u>		
			<u> </u>	 			<u> </u>		
				 		 			<u> </u>
			<u> </u>	┼		 			
		<u> </u>				 			
	,				- , 	1 -	-	,	
1,200.00	TOTAL		<i>-</i>		<u></u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
* EXPENSE AUTI	ORITY (FA) INF	ORMATION	<u> </u>	<u>, </u>	* OHALIEIED I	RECEIV	ER (OR) CE	RTIFICATION:	
*	· (224)	Oramerrior			*	CLOLIV	LIV (QIV) OF		
	EA PRINTED NAME	<u> </u>			,				
*BRIEF PAYMENT I	1	R FA NOTIFIC	CATIO	ıNi.	_ , ,,		RINTED NAME		<u>.</u>
Note: This is also the line					services were properly	received and	documentation to s	pected or reviewed; and the upport the account has bee ality; services; as contracte	n verified
ADVISORY S		·						t; or other conditions, if any	
APRIL	. 1-30,20	2	• •	ļ	mour,				-
*					*			•	
	,				•	OD SI	GNATURE		
ADDITIONAL INC.	ODESTICALOR	NOTOLOTIC		<u>_</u>		ريار ما	GIVIORE	<u> </u>	
ADDITIONAL INFO	URIVIA I IUN UR	IND I RUU IIC	NO;		•			, ,	•
				٠				•	
						•			
BRANCH BUSINE	SS CONTACT N	NAME AND F	HON	E NUN	MBER:	····	AC	COUNTS DATE	STAMP
				•					
	LEILA KUJA	ANPAA 38	7-25	26		_			
* Note: Flelds with an ast	erisk do not need to be	completed for iPro	curemer	nt involces		-			F _

RECEIVLD

MAY - 2 2012

April 30, 2012

GOVERNMENT COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT

RECEPTION POINT CONSULTING, INC. 1233 West Cordova Street, Suite TH 14 Vancouver, BC V6C 3R1

SERVICES INVOICE CI3GCPE みられる Ministry of Finance and Corporate Relations Financial Services Branch Post Office Box 9418 PROV GOVT Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Attn: Dawn Stweart

INVOICE RÉCZOIZ 0430

Services Amount

Communications Consulting for April 2012 \$10,000.00

HST \$1,200.00 >

TOTAL \$11,200.00

Thank you,

Don Millar

QUALIFIED RECEIVER

DATE: 12.05.30

SIGNATURE MURLES

ATHANA MENTZELOPOULDS

RECEIPT # RECEI 69373 MAY 31,2012

Don Millar Time Accounting Estimates Apr-12

Government Communications and Public Engagement

Codes:					•
BC Jobs Plan	1				•
Speeches/Talking Po					• •
Engagement	. 3				•
Corporate Calendar	. 4		-	•	•
corborare caleura	· · · · · ·	•			
	1	2	3	4 To	tal
		-			•
April				•	•
			·		•
02-A _l	or 1	1.5			2.5
· ' 03-A		2	0.5		3
04-A ₁		. 2			2.5
05- <u>A</u> j		. 1.5		1.5	3
06-A		0.5			0.5
07-A		` 1		•	1
08-A					•
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. 2	8.5	0.5	1.5	12.5
•		•			
09-A	pr	.3			, 3
10-A		2	1		3
.11-A		2		,	2.5
12-A		. 1		1	2.5
13-A		0.5		-	0.5
14-A				•	0
15-A		1	•		1
	. 1	9.5	1	1	12.5
•	•				• •
16-A	pr	0.5		•	0.5
17-A		0.5		0.5	2
18-A		0.5	0.5	. 1	. 2
19-A		3		0.5	3.5
20-A		0.5		F	1.5
21-A					· 0
22-A			,		. 0
	. 2	. 5	0.5	2	9.5

23-Apr		1 .			1
24-Apr		1		1	2
25-Apr		1.5			1.5
26-Apr	0.5	1		1.5	3
27-Apr	0.5	0.5	0.5	0.5	· 2
28-Apr			1	•	1
29-Apr		1			1
	1	6	1.5 .	3	. 11.5
30-Apr	· <u>1</u> .			1.5	2.5
	7	29	3.5	9	48.5